



Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc.
Saddleworth Peak Body
PO Box 100, Saddleworth SA 5413

Tuesday March 3, 2020 8:00 pm CFS Meeting Room

- Welcome:
J Naughton; A Nourse; B Coupar; D Newhouse; P & R Richardson; S Selth; S Davidson; H Webb
Apologies: J Wurst; D Williams; K Schwarz; M Jaeschke; M I'Anson
- Minutes from meeting held on February 4, 2020
One change to award recipients – add Barbara Noack.
Moved: H Webb Seconded: R Richardson CARRIED
- Business arising from minutes - Nil
- Action List – actions reviewed and updated accordingly (Completed actions will be removed from most current action list)
- Finance Reports tabled – current amounts in accounts, bills paid and money received
- Issue regarding the ANZ closing in Riverton / how do we manage cash transactions for groups – need to discuss and make plans.

Discussion on adding to the signatories for ANZ banking purposes. Discussed and agreed to include J Naughton an extra signatory as a backup source.

"It is recommended that Jeannine Naughton (as Minute Taker) be added as an extra account signatory."
Moved: R Richardson Seconded: D Newhouse CARRIED

"It is recommended that the Finance Reports tabled by the Treasurer be accepted by the Committee"
Moved: R Richardson Seconded: S Selth CARRIED
- Correspondence IN: Nil
- Correspondence OUT: Nil
- Main Street Park
 - Happy with the turnout on the 16th February; thanks to everyone
 - Some good decisions made re placement of items / furniture
 - Need to do a lot more – Lions Wall needs more consideration
 - Bee and Hill Park signage – some drafts handed around for consideration
 - Curved sign is the preferred (\$250 quoted price)
 - Slight change to make ' & ' instead of 'and'
 - Hang from a wooden rail type structure (as in a hitching rail / stained (100x100 posts)

"It is recommended that the curved sign be accepted as the preferred signage for the Bee & Hill Park"

Moved: S Selth

Seconded: R Richardson

CARRIED

- Logo is a work in progress
- Working bee on Sunday 15th March from 9:00 am with a BBQ lunch for all who can attend
- Review the work needed to be carried out for the storage shed at the working bee
- Advertise the working bee to give locals the option to join in
- The mower is stored at W Bruce's home (not Vater's)
- The Sundial is to be installed with rose coloured gravel around it
- Black boy plants – purchase and install
- Sort the school pavers and agree on which ones go where
- Move the machinery into place
- Organise the gravel for the machinery area (through S Noble)
- Committees / Groups Reports
 - **Op Shop**
 - doing very well
 - half price sale made good sales
 - last luncheon took place – hard to source volunteers and prefer to support the café
 - banking record of \$948
 - **Recreation Grounds and Workshop Group**
 - weeds need spraying
 - If more cabins were available, could have hired them out several times over for the rodeo
 - also had a lot of overnight campers from the bullride
 - Robert made repairs to irrigation sub-surface – thank you.
 - **Winkler Park** – Nil to report
 - **Institute** – Nil to report
 - **Garden Group** – Nil to report
 - **Historical Society** – Nil to report
- General Business (anything anyone would like to contribute)
 - Red Cross trading table on the 27th March – trestles required
 - Keep an eye out for grants for solar panels for Rec Ground to reduce power costs
 - Riverton putting on a show (could Saddleworth?) – start researching options for a music event – there is council funding available for such events (up to \$30k)
- Next Meeting Date - April 7, 2020 at 8pm
- Meeting Closed (record time) – 9:05 pm

ACTION LIST

(from previous minutes of meeting)

These will remain on the action list until completed

INITIAL DATE	ACTION REQUIRED	RESPONSIBLE PERSON	STATUS	COMMENT
01/10/2019	Town walk signage replacement project	Dave W	In progress	Review / discuss best options in New Year
01/10/2019	Signage for roads relating to horse items (Whip / Spur etc)		In progress New Year	Check with Council to see if they would obtain signs on our behalf...and costs
01/10/2019	Small storage shed to be tidied and painted	Peter Richardson	Spoken with Griffiths Need to empty the shed	Working bee / date required
01/10/2019	Photos for the shelter shed / write-up of site history	Dave G	In progress; need funding	Funding from Historical Society potentially
01/10/2019	Cemetery shelter shed – seats to be ordered (3m x 3m) and crusher dust delivery	Rosie		
01/10/2019	Welcome packs	Julianne		
01/10/2019	Ask people to be involved with CFS as volunteer (drivers / radio operators needed)	ALL	Ongoing	
5/11/19	Main Street Shelter Shed seating – applied for FRRR funding	Rosie	Funding approved	
4/2/20	Arrange meeting with Craft Group delegate/s and Committee delegate/s to discuss lease and anything else	Jeannine / Rosie	ON HOLD	
4/2/20	Christmas Party 2020 – date (2) and have earlier in month	ALL	Discuss in September / October	

4/2/20	Install flagpole at park	ALL		Placement to be finalised
3/12/19	Lions Club Commemorative Wall		Unsure of extent of contribution or plans	Lions Club invited to meeting again. Stones are in town behind the park.
3/12/19	Plaque of recognition of pioneers – on boulder / next to horse?		Discussion phase	Date not to be included and no names so as not to offend (raised as a query to be considered)
3/12/19	Volunteers needed for Winkler Park – advertise in newsletter	Rosie	In progress	
3/12/19	Pavilion – review upgrade to flooring and possible building (as per discussion with MN Crossfit)	Adrian	Quote received Funding potentially?	